SEPTEMBER 2005 NEWSLETTER

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO KAREN’S DAD, JOHNK WRIGHT IV!

SEPT. 18TH!
ALCOHOLIC OUTREACH:
MOBILE BAZAAR:

Julie and the women of Casa de Gloria spent much of the month preparing for the bazaar,
pricing and boxing up the items. Pastor Jose Luis Tadeo, offered us his church to hold our first
bazaar of the new season. Due to the fact we are in the rainy season, his church is equipped with a
large pavilion and sits next to a busy highway, making for great publicity. It was our largest
money producer ever. All the proceeds will help purchase a larger facility for Casa de Gloria and
the community to utilize. Thanks to everyone who donated items for the bazaar and for making it
a huge success. We will be transporting more items back with us in March 2006.

HAPPIER BUS GOES TO PRAYER MEETING:

CELL GROUP REACHES NEIGHBORHOOD WOMEN:

Ines, leader of a home cell group, is inviting the women of her neighborhood and our church, to
watch an instructional video series by Ruth Martinez of Monterrey, MX, entitled, The Virtuous
Woman, Wife, and Mother. The women are responding to the series with such enthusiasm that
Ines wishes to continue to show it until everyone she knows has seen it, including her fellow
teachers from work. It is truly impacting the lives of everyone who watches it. The only problem
we have at the moment is, according to the women, not showing it and others like it more often. It
has stirred a hunger in the women to learn more about the practical Word of God and how it can
be applied in their lives.

CONGRATUALTIONS TO CHANO AND ROSA:

It was super neat to watch the body of Christ, according to their means, assist and insure that
Chano and Rosa bare a healthy baby this time. In five pregnancies, this is the first full term,
normal size, healthy baby. And the first time her health has been good the whole 9 months and
thereafter. One person went as far as to ask their family doctor to lend of his services. The
government provided some free services like staples for her to eat and helped pay for any
ultrasounds and blood work needed. Casa de Gloria along with other churches and individuals
provided powered milk chalked with vitamins, and groceries. So with the help of the body of
Christ, Rosa’s health improved. Saturday, August 5th, 2005 at 11:30 pm, Rosa went into labor.
They walked over a mile in the pouring rain to the home of the doctor’s friend who immediately
took them to the hospital. Within 30 minutes, (at midnight) and two small pushes, Alejandro
Fernando, a full-term, normal, healthy 2.5 kilo (5 1b.) baby boy was born.

Chanos’ parents are aging quickly and are in fair physical condition. But his father’s heart is
problematic. He requires a medicine that for his economic state is unaffordable. ($12.50 US for
10 tablets X 3 boxes = $37.50 US currency) Casa de Gloria, and a local Christian doctor have
been assisting him in obtaining the medicine but would like to offer this opportunity of helping a

fellow brother in Christ to the whole church body.** “Caring for the poor is lending to
the Lord, you will be well repaid.” Proverbs 19:17 CEV

** If anyone would like to help supply A MUCH NEEDED heart
medicine to Chano’s father, you may do so by sending a check or money
order to either our local support address or Grace Harbor Family
Church designating “for medicine”.



SCHEDULE OF EVENTS:

Sept. 31d ~ 7:00 am-9:00 am Evangelistic/Alcoholic outreach on the streets of San Andres.
Sept 3rd ~ 6:00 pm Women’s video seminar in the home of Ines.

Sept. 314 ~ 7:00 Youth Alliance event to be held in Catemaco

Sept. 9th ~ Casa de Gloria’s Hour of Power Prayer night 7:00 pm — 8:00 pm
Sept.10th ~ Mobile Bazaar takes to the streets of Calaria 7:00 am-3:00 pm
Sept.11th ~ Baptism

Sept 14th ~ Pastors’ Unity meeting 8:30 am in Casa de Gloria

Sept.16th ~ Mexico’s Independence Day.

Sept. 18th ~ Happy Birthday to Karen’s Dad, JohnK Wright [V!!

Sept. 24th ~ Pastor’s Unity Alliance prayer night 8:00 pm — 12:00 am.

WEEKLY SCHEDULE:
Every Monday ~ 6:00-8:30 pm Cell groups in the homes of Hilario & Sonia and

Justiniano & Maria.
Every Wednesday~ Julie leads a group to pray at an area hospital from 3:30 pm-6:00 pm

Every Wednesday ~ 7:00-10:00 pm Video Bible School.

Every Thursday ~ 6:00-8:00 pm Cell group in house of Beto & Inés.

Every Saturday ~ 6:00-8:00 pm Youth Cell group meets in Casa de Gloria

Every Sunday ~ 9:00am - till Celebration Services in Casa de Gloria.

Last Saturday of every month ~ Street evangelism/ministry to the alcoholics on the
streets of San Andres Tuxtla. 7:00 am-9:00 am

Every other Saturday~ Mobile Bazaar goes to the communities of San Andres Tuxtla and
beyond 9:00am — 3:00 pm.

PRAYER NEEDS:

1. Pray about “sowing seed” into our new building fund. We are believing for a
bigger facility not just for Casa de Gloria because we are cramped but a large
enough building that would benefit the whole community and area churches. Our
vision is for it to be equipped with the state of the art electronic equipment and
instruments so the local body of Christ can be blessed with a location to hold
conferences, weddings, 15t birthday parties and other festive occasions etc...

2. Looking for like new/nearly garage sale items to put in our Mobile Bazaar to
bring them back with us in March 2006. The proceeds of the Bazaar will help us
purchase a larger facility.

3. Pray for God to continue to supply new or nearly new musical instruments in
great working condition, for Casa de Gloria’s Celebration Service, i.e....sound
board with min. 20 channels; electric guitars; bass guitars; microphones; cordless
or with adjustable stands; sound track tapes or CD’s; music scores for keyboard or
guitar; etc...and for God to send the musicians needed to play them.

4. Need to purchase a brain for our electronic drum set costing approx. $500.00.
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. Pray for the funds to replace the 4th and 5th Trimester International Bible School

CVD’s that were ruined last year. There are 32 lessons in each of the Trimesters.
Cost for each CVD is $5.00 or $35.00 per course or $160.00 for the complete
replacement.

We would like to have a Radio, CD player, or cassette player for Caballo Pinto
Van and our 1996 Suzuki Sidekick.

Interested in obtaining a hardtop for our 1996 Suzuki Sidekick. The current vinyl
top’s zippers are broken and makes it easy for thievery, air and water to enter. Our
CD player was stolen because of it’s easy access. [A GEO Tracker top of the same
year is believed to be compatible. ]

Please pray about donating Spanish Bibles @ approximately $150.00 a case of 36
bibles, Spanish books, videos and/or DVD’s, music tracts, CD’s or cassettes to our
public lending library.

Could use Children’s Church prizes such as: stickers, trinkets, bracelets, pencils,
erasers, small toys, pencils, etc...

Would like to buy 50 additional stackable plastic chairs for Casa de Gloria @
about $5.00 each.

Large 50 cup capacity Coffee Pot.

DVD duplicating machine.

Digital camera for taking newsletter and website pictures

Digital video camera for making ministry presentations

CD Burner $45.00



